
Please make a DO NOT PASS recommendation on HB1431, on proof of citizenship in order to vote. The 

North Dakota Driver’s License, used as proof of ID, if it is a Real ID license already is proof of citizenship 

and really is all that is needed. North Dakota does not have problems with hordes of noncitizens trying 

to vote. This bill is not that subtly directed at people who are brown and black and may still speak with a 

bit of the accent of another tongue to their English, thought they are naturalized citizens. A number of 

these people own businesses, work in local businesses, are members in good standing of their church, 

pay taxes, own or rent homes, and are part of a neighborhood or community. The hatred and 

intolerance and lack of factual information behind this bill are disgusting, embarrassing, and simply 

wrong. Susan Dingle, taxpayer, citizen, voter 


